
Report of the Spreydon/Heathcote Community Board to the Council Meeting of 27 March 2003 

4. AYNSLEY TERRACE – A LIVING STREET 
 
 The Board’s recommendation was sought to the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee with 

respect to the Aynsley Terrace, Living Streets project proceeding to detailed design and construction. 
 
 Concern was raised regarding the point at which the Living Streets project ends (where Aynsley 

Terrace meets with Garlands Road), as there still remains a piece of Aynsley Terrace to the north of 
that intersection that has not received the same treatment. 

 
 Board members acknowledged the gifting of some land from the owner of Heathbrae House, who was 

thanked for her contribution not only to the project, but also to the city. 
 
 The Board decided to recommend that the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee support the 

Aynsley Terrace Living Streets project for detailed design and construction, and request that, as part of 
the project, staff adjust the current red cycleway to make it less obtrusive. 

 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


